

3430 Robin Lane, Suite 7, Cameron Park. CA 95682-8441 phn: (530) 672-2955 fax: (530) 672-2985

March 24, 2008

Supervisor Rusty Dupray Chairman of the Board **El Dorado County Board of Supervisors** 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Supervisor Dupray;

Several members of the El Dorado Builders' Exchange Board of Directors had the opportunity to meet and speak with David Storer on March 12, 2008. At that meeting, Mr. Storer informed us that he would be bringing before the Board of Supervisors, on March 25, 2008, his observations and recommendations regarding the Department of Development Services, specifically policies and procedures that govern that department: we have been anxiously awaiting this presentation.

I have been, along with members of my staff, closely monitoring the Board of Supervisors Agendas in order that I may notify my Board of Directors and membership as to when this important presentation regarding Development Services will come before the Board. Last week I emailed Mr. Storer to inquire as to whether or not this would be on the agenda for March 25, 2008; he assured me that it would be.

I have carefully reviewed the Board of Supervisor's agenda that is posted on the county's website for Tuesday, March 25, 2008; I am unable to locate Mr. Storer's presentation regarding **Development Services.**

Today, upon contacting Cindy Keck, Clerk of the Board, I have learned that Mr. Storer's presentation is somehow included in item #44: Office of Economic Development report to the Board. "Office of Economic Development providing report to the Board on those issues raised at the meeting of October 2, 2007 (Item 26) including recommendations on how to improve the County's processes relating to economic development."

The El Dorado Builders' Exchange respectfully requests that Mr. Storer's presentation regarding the Department of Development Services be properly noticed on the agenda and at a time specific allowing our members to attend the meeting and make comment.

Sincerely

Executive Director

El Dorado Builders' Exchange

Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors CC:

Laura Gill, Chief Administrative Officer

Cindy Keck, Clerk of the Board